From: Bubb, Anthony - Oxfordshire County Council <Anthony.Bubb@Oxfordshire.gov.uk> 
Sent: 05 August 2022 10:50
To: Hudson, Mary - Oxfordshire County Council <Mary.Hudson@Oxfordshire.gov.uk>
Subject: MW.0115/21 – Land at White Cross Farm, Wallingford

Hi Mary,

Sorry for not replying sooner to you about the MW.0115/21 planning application. 

Further to your e-mail below and having reviewed the submitted information again, I believe that a routeing agreement would not actually be required for the scheme were planning permission to be granted. I originally suggested that a routeing agreement would be required so as to prevent HGVs going through Wallingford; however, it appears that a TRO is already in place to prevent HGVs of more than 7.5 tonnes from routeing along Winterbrook and through Wallingford. A routeing agreement would therefore not be required on this occasion, particularly as access and egress would be taken from and to a classified A road. A TRO to prevent right-turn movements in to the site from A329 Reading Road and right-turn movements out of the site onto A4130 Nosworthy Way would still be required though to prevent these manoeuvres from being undertaken by other traffic and 3rd-party highway users, in the interests of highway safety.

On second thoughts, a Construction Traffic Management Plan would also not be required for the scheme were planning permission to be granted as it would serve little purpose, considering there would be no construction phase as such and that the development proposal would have less than a 2% impact on the local highway network, which would be acceptable.

Anthony

Anthony Bubb – Transport Planner – South & Vale TDC
Oxfordshire County Council – Growth & Place – Communities
County Hall, New Road, Oxford, OX1 1ND 

